Anticipate End of COBRA to Maintain Health Insurance Coverage
The time to begin hunting for new health insurance is 30 days to 60 days before your coverage runs out under the Consolidated Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act (COBRA).

COBRA is a federal law that allows individuals to purchase the health insurance that was formerly provided by their employer. Standard COBRA rules give employees 60 days to decide to purchase that insurance for up to 18 months.

Where to Start

Contact your existing insurance company to learn about options for converting your COBRA coverage into a private policy. At the same time, contact other insurance providers and public programs to find out what is available. 

Key issues to consider include:
• What is covered, including services and health providers
• What is excluded, including waiting periods and pre-existing conditions
• Deductible, or the amount you must pay before insurance kicks in
• Co-pay amounts, or your share of ongoing health bills
• Maximum limits, or the total amount insurance will pay for either a specific episode or lifetime claims

Explore Options

Federal and state laws require insurers to offer policies to people who otherwise might have difficulty finding insurance, including people with chronic conditions. 

Organizations that provide free information about insurance options include:
• Foundation for Health Coverage Education, San Jose, Calif., coverageforall.org; 800-234-1317
• Patient Advocate Foundation, patientadvocate.org; 800-532-5274, for people with chronic conditions
• The State Children's Health Insurance Program (SCHIP), insurekidsnow.gov 
• Washington Post article—"When Does the Health-Care Bill Go Into Effect?

These programs can help you "mix and match" private and public coverage to obtain affordable insurance for all family members.
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